
  

City of North Powder 

Newsletter 

Calendar of Events 

 Apr 1  Library Board Meeting     

6PM  Library                                

School Board Meeting                  

7PM     

 Apr 4  Easter  

 Apr 5 City Council Meeting                              

7PM   Wolf Creek Grange  

 Apr 6   Grange Meeting               

6:30 PM  Wolf Creek Grange                                        

 Apr 16   Food Bank                                                  

3 to 6PM  Methodist Church  

 Apr 17   Halibut Feed  

 Apr 24  City Clean-Up Day                   

8AM to 4PM                                                                                                                   

 Apr 27  School Board Meeting   

7PM   

APRIL 2021 

City Council Meeting 
April 5,2021 

7PM Wolf Creek Grange 
 

 

Welcome/Pledge of Allegiance 
 

Public Comment (allow 4 minutes each)  
 

Amend/Accept Agenda 
 

Amend/Accept Minutes 
 

Accounts Payable 
 

Huckleberry Festival Report  
Library Report 
Public Works Report  
City Recorder Report 
Mayor’s Message 
 

New Business- 
-  “If I Were Mayor” Contest  
-  
 

Old Business- 
- Playground 
- Clean-Up Day 
-  City Hall/Library Update 
- Wastewater Project Update  
-  Ordinance Enforcement Report  

 
 

Council Comments 
 

*Additions and/or Changes may be made to the agenda. 
 

If special accommodations are needed, please notify 
City Hall at 541-898-2185 by noon on Friday prior to 
meeting.    

Mayor’s Message 

Water Valve Boxes  

Water Line Flushing 

During the week of April 19th thru 23rd 
the City’s Public Works Department 
will be doing our annual flushing of 
water lines in an attempt to remove sed-
iment from the lines and keep the distri-
bution system clean and refreshed. It 
also helps to ensure that fire hydrants 
are operational.  We will flush all City 
lines and as each section is flushed, it 
will be isolated to prevent backwashing 
into areas already flushed.   
During this time, you should not be 
without water but if you should notice 
discoloration in your water we ask that 
you flush your lines from an outside 
faucet before flushing from inside your 
house.  When you are ready to flush 
inside, flush using cold water 
(preferably from a faucet nearest to 
where the water line comes into to the 
house) in order to minimize anything 
from spreading thru your water line as 
well as to keep your hot water heater 
clean.   
We will begin flushing the lines closest 
to the well (next to the freeway) and 
work our way around town.  All flush-
ing will take place between 9AM and 
3:30PM.  We thank you in advance for 
your patience.      

Someone has been taking the lids off of 
water valve boxes, leaving the valves 
exposed so they can fill up with water, 
snow, or dirt.  Not only does that make 
the meters hard to read but it can dam-
age them to the point where they would 
need to be replaced at the homeowners 
expense.   The boxes and meters are 
City property and we would greatly 
appreciate if you would leave them 
alone.  Thank you.   

“There is something infinitely healing in the 
repeated refrains of nature; the assurance that 

dawn comes after night and spring after  
winter.” 

 

- Rachel Carson  

City Clean-Up Day 
The Annual City-wide Clean-Up Day will 
be Saturday, April 24th from 8AM to 
4PM.  This year the dumpster will be lo-
cated below the North Powder Café at the 
City brush pile.  A small fee will be col-
lected, $5 per pickup load, to help cover 
the cost of the dumpster.   
Acceptable items will include: household 
items such as furniture, clothing, small 
electronics, open dried paint cans, garden 
hoses, carpets or rugs, old tires that are off 
the rims (passenger vehicle or small truck 
size), E-cycle items (TVs and computers), 
appliances, batteries of all sizes, and 
household hazardous waste (empty bleach 
bottles, spray cans, household cleaners).   
Unacceptable items include: normal 
household garbage such as kitchen waste, 
paper trash, diapers, ashes, and re-
cyclable materials like milk jugs, newspa-
pers, magazines, glass jars, and cardboard.   
If you are unable to haul things to the 
dumpster location, please call City Hall at 
541-898-2185 to schedule a pick-up.  

“Spring is when you feel like whis-
tling even with a shoe full of slush.” 

 
 

-Doug Laron 

Not a lot to talk about this month.  I just 
want to remind anyone who has ques-
tions, comments or concerns regarding 
the purchase of the Rural Fire part of the 
fire station, the April 5th City Council 
meeting may be your last chance to ex-
press them.  Whether you are in favor of 
buying the property or against the pur-
chase, we would like to know your 
thoughts. 
April 22nd is “Earth Day”.  The City will 
have our annual “Clean-Up” Day on Sat-
urday, April 24th.  If you need help haul-
ing stuff to the dumpster site, please call 
City Hall.  There will be a small charge to 
help cover the cost of the dumpster.   
We are excited to hear that plans are un-
derway for the Huckleberry Festival for 
this year.  However, as with everything 
these days, it will all depend on COVID 
restrictions at that time.  The Huckleberry 
Festival committee has some new mem-
bers with some new ideas to mix with the 
traditional.  They are still looking for vol-
unteers.    

Community Easter 

  Brunch 
 

Sunday, April 4, 2021 

At the Wolf Creek Grange  

1PM to 2PM 
 

Cost is a donation of 1 can of food per 
person to go to the Community Food 

Bank.   
(No dented cans, please.)  

 

Everyone is Welcome! 



The La Grande Cook Memorial Library 
has generously donated an Enhanced 
Vision Reader to our City Library.  This 
wonderful device is an electronic magni-
fier that enables individuals with low 
vision to retain the pleasure of being able 
to read, write, or study material at ease.  
The reader is NOT available for check 
out and may only be used on site during 
regular business hours.    
 

Did you know the Library offers games 
and puzzles that can be checked out?  
We have a good handful currently in 
stock but we are always looking for new 
and/or used games and puzzles (in good 
condition) to add to our collection for 
more families to enjoy.  If you have more 
of these items that you would like to do-
nate, please stop by the Library or give 
us a call at 541-898-2175.   
 

Our books from the Pilcrow Foundation 
have all been submitted into the Sage 
System and are on the shelves ready to 
be checked out.  If you haven’t heard, 
that’s 107 brand new hardcover chil-
dren’s books waiting to be discovered 
and checked out.  We would, again, like 
to thank the members of the community 
who helped us to take advantage of this 
wonderful opportunity.   We are so grate-
ful to you all! 
 

The next Library Board meeting will be 
Thursday, April 4th at 6PM at the Li-
brary.   
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City Hall Office Hours  
8:30AM to 12:30 PM  
Monday thru Friday 

Phone 541-898-2185 
Fax 541-898-2647 

www.northpowderoregon.org 
Closed Holidays 

 

North Powder is an Equal Opportunity Provider 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÉÎÇ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍÓ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÙÏÕÒ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÏÒ ÓÅ×ÅÒȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ #ÉÔÙ 

(ÁÌÌȢ 
 

#ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ 0ÈÏÎÅȡ υτρ-ψωψ-ςρψυ 
ψȡσπ!--ρςȡσπ0- -ÏÎÄÁÙ ÔÈÒÕ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ 

 

0ÕÂÌÉÃ 7ÏÒËÓȡ υτρ-χψφ-τφππ  
χȡππ!--σȡσπ0- -ÏÎÄÁÙ ÔÈÒÕ &ÒÉÄÁÙ   

 

!ÆÔÅÒ (ÏÕÒÓ %ÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙȡ υτρ-ψπυ-ωτσφ 
 

ɕ0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÁÌÌ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ ÈÏÕÒÓ ÉÆ ÁÔ ÁÌÌ  
ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ÁÓ Á ÆÅÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÈÁÒÇÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÈÏÕÒÓ ÃÁÌÌÓȢ 

Library News 

Library Hours- 

Monday   1PM to 7PM                                    
Friday   9AM to 3PM                                      
Saturday 10AM to 2PM 

Phone  898-2175 

City Council Members- 
#1 Vicki Townsend  #4  Justin Wright 
#2  Joyce Lawyer  #5  Mike Morse 
#3  Jeff Grende                    #6  Logan McCrae 

Mayor Mike Wisdom 

ñLunch Bunchò - Take out ONLY! 
Fridays Noon to 12:30PM at the Wolf 
Creek Grange.  $3 per meal.   Open to the 
public. No Lunch Bunch–Nov. 27th 

Church Services:  
Cornerstone Baptist Churchï  
 Sundays 10AM & 11AM 
 Wednesdays 6PM 
St Anthonyôs Catholic Church- 
 Sunday Mass—11:30AM 
United Methodist Church- 
 Sundays 10AM 

Safe Digging Laws 

Huckleberry Festival 

Plans for the 2021 Huckleberry Festival 
are underway.   The committee is looking 
for volunteers to help with the Festival.  
The time, place and date of the next meet-
ing ( mid April) will be posted at the Post 
Office and City Hall.   
The committee would like the community 
to help chose a  Festival Grand Marshall.  
“Ballot” boxes will be placed at City Hall 
and the Post Office to receive your sugges-
tions.   
For more information or questions, contact 
Lindsey at 541-406-8771. 

“If I Were Mayor” Contest  
Entries for the 2021 “If I Were Mayor” 
contest must be received at City Hall by 
Monday, April 12.  Essays and digital me-
dia presentations can be submitted via 
email to cityofnp@eoni.com or mailed to 
City of North Powder, PO Box 309, North 
Powder, OR  97867.  Posters must be phys-
ically submitted.  All entries must be ac-
companied by a completed entry form 
signed by a parent or guardian.   
Local winners will be announced at the 
May 3rd Council meeting and their entries 
will be sent to the state level where they 
will be eligible to win additional prizes.   

Oregon law requires that you notify the 
Oregon Utility Notification Center at least 
2 full business days but not more than 10 
business days before you dig, drill, bore or 
move earth in any way.   
You must pre-mark your dig area in white 
if it cannot be adequately described in your 
locate ticket.   
The law requires that you wait to dig until 
you have received a response from each 
utility operator.  If you don’t receive a re-
sponse from all utility operations within 
the 2 day period, it is strongly recommend-
ed that you call 811 for assistance before 
you begin digging.   
Locate marks are valid for up to 45 days 
from the date the locate request is made, 
provided you maintain the marks and begin 
excavation within the initial 10 days.   
In an emergency, such as a broken water 
main, sewer line, or gas line, these require-
ments do not apply, but 811 must be noti-
fied immediately. 
To locate underground, privately owned 
lines, residents must engage a private line 
locating service to locate lines beyond the 
utility companies ownership, which gener-
ally ends at the property line or meter. 
Knowing where underground utility lines 
are buried before you dig will help protect 
you from injury, prevent damages to utili-
ties and service disruptions, and avoid po-
tential fines and repair costs.  Safe digging 
is no accident! 
To call for locates, dial 811 or (800)-332-
2344 or place an online request at  
callbeforeyoudig.org.     

ñEaster is the only time it is perfectly 

safe to put all of your eggs in one 

basket.ò   

-Evan Esar  

ñGo confidently in the direction of your 
dreams.  Live the life you have 

 imagined.ò 
 

-Henry David Thoreau 


